Application No: 2015/6229/P Consultees Name: Diana Bhattasali Consultees Addr: 105 Priory Road 03/12/2015 21:35:21 OBJ Received: Comment: Response: Dear Laura, Printed on: 04/12/2015 09:05:16

Flat 5

London NW6 3NN

I am writing to register my concerns regarding the planned works at Flat 5, 103 Priory Road.

I live next door at 105 Priory road on the second floor. Our baby room windows face directly out over

currently have a 22 month old baby and am expecting a second child in March.

103 Priory Road.

I am very concerned about the impact that the building works will have upon our lifestyle and health, especially since we have recently found out about three other developments happening (two at 103 Priory Road and a basement excavation at 107A Priory Road). Can Camden council please ensure that all of these works are not happening at the same time as it is not fair for ourselves and the other residents at 105 Priory Road be living in the middle of a construction zone for an extended period of time.

On-street parking would also be severely affected.

We spend a lot of our time at home, and with my husband at work, I am responsible for managing the babies sleep schedules which I fear will be severely impacted by the construction noise. As you can imagine this is not very good for the babies health and development especially the newborn. Additionally, their not sleeping during the day will also affect my/my husbands sleep at night.

Further, given their delicate ears any continuous loud noise will cause them discomfort, which they aren"t in a position to communicate.

We would urge you to ensure that the applicants use the highest levels of insulation / noise reduction possible. Such best practices should include limited working hours (9am-4pm), no lorries outside these hours. The applicants should also ensure the sidewalk is cleaned everyday to ensure no mud/dirt is left at the end of each working day. For particularly noisy work at least three days notice to be provided.

We would also urge the applicants to delay the works until summer as most families are more home bound given the weather over the next 6 months.

Thank you for your consideration

Kind regards,

Ps. I would like to be notified of any upcoming relevant meetings. Thank you!